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19th June 2020 

 
Dear Parent/Carer  
  
I hope you and your family are well.   
 
GCSE and Vocational Grades  
I am pleased to report that all GCSE and vocational grades have now been submitted to the exam boards. The 
exam boards will use these centre assessed grades and standardise the results so that they are comparable with 
previous years. The school is not involved in this process and we will discover the outcome of this standardisation 
in August. 
 
Autumn exams 
Ofqual has now finished its consultation on an autumn exam series and we await the final decisions. A degree of 
caution needs to be applied when trying to anticipate what the exam boards will do. However, you should be aware 
that it is possible that the retake opportunity may be in late October & November. As part of the consultation they 
anticipated that the half term break in October could be problematic as these dates can vary from school to school 
and we may find that some exams are scheduled to take place in half term. As soon as they publish the outcomes 
of the consultation we will contact you. 
 
Results Collection 
GCSE results are scheduled to be released to students on Thursday 20th August. We will write to you in July to 
outline the arrangements for the results collection as it is likely we will have to implement social distance measures 
on the day which may result in students being given set times to collect their results.  
 
6th Form 
Transitional work remains available on Fronter and Ms Hyland will be contacting those students who have applied 
to RR6 to inform you of induction arrangements. 
 
Careers 
Finally, if your son needs any further career guidance please contact me at the school through the email below and 
we can arrange for the careers advisor to contact you directly. 
administration@rutlish.merton.sch.uk 
 
If you have any queries surrounding the contents of this letter, then please do not hesitate me at the school. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
Brendan Gormally 
Associate Headteacher 
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